
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Another busy week in school which has finished on a high note with sunshine and a beautiful blue sky – let’s hope it stays 
around for the weekend. 
 
On Wednesday we saw the continuation of our ‘Beacon Project’ run by Merseyside Fire Service.  This week, the group travelled 
into Liverpool to visit the Merseyside Water Rescue Station which is based at the Albert Dock.  They learnt about how to stay 
safe around water and rivers. The children then went on the famous ferry ‘cross the Mersey’ which for some of them was their 
first time on a boat. The afternoon was spent being taught First Aid techniques and how to react in an emergency situation. 
Lots of important learning and experiences packed into a day! 
 
Our Beacon group were not the only children venturing out of school this week. On Wednesday, Year 5 and Year 3 joined 
forces and travelled to Tatton Park near Knutsford in Cheshire.  
 
Our Year 5 linked their visit to their historical enquiry and explored the world of the Anglo Saxons and Vikings in 10th Century 
AD in an exciting, hands-on workshop. They were able to understand what life was like for the Anglo Saxons and Vikings. They 
learnt all about the importance of deer, how communities would all work together to make items like bread and finally, how 
to protect themselves against any invaders. Thank you to Mr Lownsbrough and Year 5 staff for organising this fantastic trip 
and to our parent volunteers who helped out. 
 
In addition to Year 5, our curious Y3 historians also had an exciting and informative day at Tatton Park. The trip was planned to 
support Year 3’s learning around the Stone, Bronze and Iron Ages. The children engaged in lots of fun, hands-on activities, 
such as getting to handle and learn about different types of Stone Age tools, investigating how people managed to build 
things and the materials they used to do this. They even learned how to light a fire with flint! Thank you to Miss Fazakerley for 
organising this experience and to the Year 3 staff and parent volunteers who helped out. As always, please check out our 
Facebook page which showcases this day and many other school learning experiences.   
 
This week, in EYFS, we held our final open morning event. Nursery and Reception children inspired us with their warm-
hearted attitudes as we invited new families into our classrooms. The visiting children and parents loved exploring the 
learning environments, getting stuck in with lots of the activities on offer and making new friends. If you wish to apply for a 
place for Nursery or Reception for September 2024, please speak to a member of the office team who will happily guide you 
through the process.  Further visits can be arranged through contacting the school office. 
 
It was eyes down for a full house in the school canteen on Thursday evening as the PTFA ran their Autumn Bingo event. It was 
lovely to see everyone having fun together and winning prizes. Thank you to Miss Kanters and our PTFA for all the hard work 
which raised an amazing £194. 
 
This weekend many Americans will be celebrating Thanksgiving where, amongst other things, they try to relax, spend time 
with family and friends, and show gratitude. This is the recommended plan for us all! Have a wonderful weekend everyone. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Tomkow 
 

24th November 2023  



 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 85.33% 
Year 1 – 93.45% 
Year 2 – 91.33% 
Year 3 – 91.03% 
Year 4 – 94.49% 
Year 5 – 97.41% 
Year 6 – 92% 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Know how to help if someone is being bullied’  
 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Hattie H 
Reception – Miami Y 
Year 1 – Jack L 
Year 2 – Sennen M  
Year 3 – Felicity M 
Year 4 – Lily-Mae G 
Year 5 – Cairon A 
Year 6 – Billy R 
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

 

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

            Spelling Shed Award 
     Last week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

         WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 
 

 

Friday Fun Nights 
1st December- Christmas Crafts Night 

8th December- Reindeer Food Making 

15th December- Christmas Film Night 
 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Emmie W 
Year 1 George P 
Year 2 Emily C 
Year 3 Felipe Z 
Year 4 Henry J 
Year 5 David B  
Year 6 Daniel M 

Nursery Rowan R 
Reception Amelie J  
Year 1 Kaitlyn B 
Year 2 Edna B 
Year 3 Frankie H 
Year 4 Casper D 
Year 5 Evie D 
Year 6 Gracie-Mae H 

Year 1 Alinani G 
Year 2 Evelyn M  
Year 3 Wilson A 
Year 4 Abigail W-J 
Year 5  David O 
Year 6 Joshua A 

Nursery  Alfie A 
Reception Madeline D 
Year 1 Jayden H  
Year 2 Noah G 
Year 3 Harry A 
Year 4 Mia W 
Year 5 Logan L 
Year 6 Milena B 

Jayden H  
Evan W-R 

Carly M 
Jolya J 

Bluebelle W 
Daniel M 
George P 
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